Nine Things Planners Need to Know about Gender Sensitising Annual Action Plans (AAPs)
(Timor-Leste) 
In line with Constitution and international commitments, the Timor-Leste government is seeking to ensure that the AAPs consider the specific needs of men and women, boys and girls, across all sectors and ministries so that policies and activities promote equal rights and opportunities for all groups.  The following should be kept in mind when planners seek to integrate a gender perspective in budgeting and planning:
1. All ministries have a responsibility to plan for services in their AAPs for men and women, boys and girls (gender is a cross-cutting issue for government). SEPI has a budget allocation that represented a mere 0.9% of the total budget in 2009, so the rest of the government has 99% of the budget to plan the delivery of services. 

2. Knowing the key documents (Law, Strategic Plan, National Priorities) that inform the goals and directions of your ministry is central to developing your AAP’s including its gender sensitive dimension. 
3. The AAP is an early step in the planning and budget decision making process and if it is written in a gender sensitive way it will make an important contribution to promoting gender sensitive budgeting and planning at each stage of the budget/planning cycle (formulation, enactment, implementation and audit and evaluation) which is necessary for the government to meet its gender equality commitments. 
4. Gender sensitising the AAP requires an understanding of the different needs of different groups, who currently uses or benefits from the services of your ministry  and the different barriers women and men, boys and girls may face in accessing your services. 

5. Gender sensitive AAPs require sex –disaggregated data on the situation of men and women relevant to your Ministry (their health, education, contribution to agriculture) and examples of gender gaps. This data needs to be assessed for what this means for improving a Ministry’s services. 
6. The past is important in developing the AAP. What activities were funded that have already been gender sensitised? Have their past targets been achieved?  What gender sensitive activities have been effective? 
7. Targets should avoid 50% women, 50% men. The issue is what are the needs that need to be met by the service, the gender gap that needs to be closed and how can it be incrementally met with the proposed funding.

8. Planning and budget allocations for services needs to follow approved laws. For example, the approval of the law on domestic violence needs to be reflected in the AAP’s of the relevant ministries. .
9. Improved planning and budgeting (including AAPs) requires consultation with users of services, NGOs who undertake monitoring and researchers. 
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